
                                                          

         

 

   
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
   

 
  

 
  

 
  

 
 
        

     
  

   
        

    
  

 
       

   
     

   
    

  
 
         

      
 

                                                                      
 
 
 
 

    
    

    

STATE OF CALIFORNIA Gavin C. Newsom, Governor 

MILITARY DEPARTMENT 
OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL 
9800 Goethe Road 
Sacramento, California 95827-3561 

July 1, 2024 

Office of the Military Department Inspector General 

Honorable Mike McGuire, President pro Tempore of the Senate 

Honorable Robert Rivas, Speaker of the Assembly 

Honorable Bob Archuleta, Chair, Senate Military and Veterans Affairs Committee 

Honorable Pilar Schiavo, Chair, Assembly Military and Veterans Affairs Committee 

Pursuant to Military and Veterans Code Section 55, this letter constitutes the Military 
Department Inspector General’s annual report. This reporting period is from July 1, 
2023, through June 30, 2024. 

The Military Department Inspector General completed no investigations, 53 
assistance cases, 102 informational inquiries, 24 unit visits, and two (2) comprehensive 
program reviews. 

In addition, the CMD Inspector General’s office completed the annual Whistleblower 
notification and subsequent actions on June 3, 2024, per the Whistleblower Protection 
Act, under California Government Code sections 8548.2 and 8548.3. The Military 
Department completed the annual Ethics Training with senior leaders (General Officers, 
Department Chiefs of Staff, and Senior Enlisted Advisor) on March 8, 2024, under 
California Military and Veterans Code Sections 100 and 101. 

Please direct any questions or comments concerning this report to the Military 
Department Inspector General at (916) 854-3483 or by email at state.ig@cmd.ca.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Julian H. Bond 
Colonel (CA) 
Inspector General 

mailto:state.ig@cmd.ca.gov

		2024-07-02T08:51:00-0700
	Julian Bond




